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To:  Bob Malley, Cape Elizabeth Director of Public Works

Fr:   Barbara Powers, Chair, Cape Elizabeth’s 250th Anniversary Committee

        Bob Ayotte, President, Fort Williams Foundation

Re:  “A Night at the Light” Event Proposal for Fort Williams Park – Summer of 2015 --AMENDED
Da:  September 23, 2014

Dear Mr. Malley,

Cape Elizabeth’s 250th Anniversary Committee and the Fort Williams Foundation are jointly writing to request the use of Fort Williams Park on Saturday, July 25, 2015 (with a rain date of Sunday, July 26, 2015) for a concert by the Portland Symphony Orchestra in honor of Cape’s incorporation in 1765 and also in support of the Foundation’s efforts toward the establishment of a Children’s Garden.  The location requested is the Green located directly adjacent to the Lighthouse at Portland Head.

Our mission for this event is to foster community connections through music and place.  Our vision is to connect the community to music through an annual Portland Symphony Orchestra concert, provide for long-term sustainability of Fort Williams Park, and celebrate Cape Elizabeth’s heritage.

We anticipate approximately 3000 ticketed audience members participating in this event.  Promotion will be through the town web site and 250 Committee, Cape Courier, Southern Maine Forecaster, Portland Press Herald, Cape’s Community Services brochure, televised town meetings, and cable access channel announcements.  The event will also be advertised as a kick off celebration for Beach to Beacon race week.
We will need to begin a presence in the Park on Friday afternoon, July 24, when Moonlighting Productions, the PSO’s support crew, will be responsible for setting up the performance stage and tent fairly proximate to the traffic circle adjoining the Green.  Overnight security will be provided.  Fencing will also be provided to allow access to the venue in only three places – near the sidewalk/circle, off the Cliff Walk, and also at the Delano Park entrance.  Audience access on July 25 will be allowed beginning at 4:30 p.m. with the concert scheduled from approximately 6:30-8:00.  Sunset on July 25 is close to 8:00 p.m., thus concert participants will be able to return to their cars or walk out of the park at dusk without additional lighting.

Parking is proposed for approximately 1500 cars using all available lots plus the parade ground.  Showdawg has agreed to provide parking management services as well as security checkpoints at the entrance to the venue. 

NOTE:  We believe that use of the Green v. the Parade Grounds will allow for enhanced security measures, including monitoring/confiscating the bringing of alcohol into the venue.
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Volunteers from our organizations will assist with parking or entry as needed. Additional porto-johns will be located near the permanent installation, with the number and location meeting requirements for park use.

We envision one vendor on site near the entry to provide pre-purchased box dinners with possibly a few dozen more dinners available for purchase at that time, depending upon the vendor’s business plan.  If a current park vendor has the capability to provide hundreds of box dinners, we would be happy to entertain their proposal.  Other current park vendors will also be told of this sales opportunity and the crowd to anticipate.

Handicapped access will be insured through parking in the lot adjacent to Battery Blair so that the sidewalk is available for wheelchairs or other mobility assistance.

Volunteers from the Foundation and 250 Committee will be responsible for clean up on the following morning, asking the audience to abide by Fort Williams’ Carry In-Carry Out policy for most of the trash control.

Cape Elizabeth police officers will be needed for traffic management in and out of the park.

We further propose a VIP experience for sponsors and donors from 4:00-6:00 as follows:

•Tented reception on Battery Knoll featuring Robert Moody, with cocktails and light hors d’oeuvres; all alcohol will be restricted to that area.

•An opportunity to climb the lighthouse will be provided with permission from the Lighthouse Museum board for a specified period of time during this pre-concert event.

•Preferential parking will be available at a place to be determined.

•Preferential front section seating will be established by our organizations.

•Box dinners will be distributed.

•A commemorative program will be printed listing all sponsors and host committee members as well as other donation level audience members.  Brief historic summaries will also be featured.

We ask that the Town of Cape Elizabeth waive the usual fee, as the Town Council’s 250 Committee is a primary sponsor for this event.  We are happy to entertain further questions!  

Sincerely,

Barbara Powers, 250 Committee Chair

Bob Ayotte, Ft. Williams Foundation President
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